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PAINTING AND DECORATING
SERVICES

TWO LADY PAINTERS AND
DECORATORS

HERE TO HELP WITH YOUR
PAINTING AND

DECORATING NEEDS
PLEASE CALL 07767773076

GENERAL PLUMBING
No Call Out Fee.
No Job Too Small

Adrian Stevens
Tel: 01449 781823

BATTS BEST BEEF
Now available, straight from freezer.

Weighed and priced in small lots. Large
orders taken & delivered. Julie/Richard

Knock 01449 766384

A.R. PLASTERING
Excellent Service Guaranteed

All areas of Plastering undertaken
Free quote 01449 720274

Mobile 07736667447

CHIMNEY SWEEP
Vacuum and Brush,

Andrew Brundell
01449 766614 or

07776 215940

Weight  Loss Success
Try Cambridge Weight Plan

 Contact Mary Your local
Consultant

Tel: 0791 323 5116 or
0728861096

Domestic Carer
Caring supported living in the

comfort of
 your own home
Dementia trained

Respite given
Over 20 years experience
within the health sector

Contact Hayley Page
01449 766294
07491637619

YOURFLOWERS
Flowers for all occasions,

Weddings, Funerals, Corporate

Handmade Chocolates, Sweets

Also starting in April, Florist
Workshops; Ring for details

Unit 5, Finbows Yard, Bacton
IP14 4NH

01449 781892

www.yourflowers.florist

Email enquiries@yourflowers.florist

CLASSIFIED ADS



  Email reports, articles,
photos and adverts to:

gemma.green1202@gmail.com

Editor: Gemma Green
07733 333659

Advertising: Keith Shelton
01449 768744

shelton@live.co.uk
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Editorial
Welcome to the December issue. Whatever the weather there is still plenty
to see on a walk around the parish. Just pull on the woollen hat and gloves
and step out. There is nothing more welcome than a warm house to return
to afterwards! If this idea is a mite too extreme then a browse through the
newsletter will reveal all the many social opportunities brought to you by
clubs and other gatherings throughout the month.

Merry Christmas and Best Wishes for 2018.
Gemma

Paper Copies of Articles to:

  Jean Abbott, 11 Mayfield Way,
 Mendlesham (01449 766895)
 Pat Winslett 19 Glebe Way,

 Mendlesham (01449 767803)

Deadline for January issue is
4th December 2017

We produce 12 issues per year
which are delivered to every
household in the location of

Mendlesham.
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Christmas Fayre

5

2nd SAT - CAF 3
4th Newsletter Deadline 1
4th Fundraising Evening

Mason Court
45

5th Mendlesham Camera
Club

14

6th Parish Council Meeting 4
8th MURCies Coffee Bar 14
8th Film Night 17
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9th Mendlesham Cooking
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11th Knit & Natter 14
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31st New Years Eve Party 5
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DISCLAIMER
All adverts are placed in good faith and the publishers cannot undertake
responsibility for work carried out. Please note that the opinions expressed in
articles are not necessarily those of the Mendlesham Newsletter committee or
the Community Council. We cannot be held responsible for the accuracy of
material submitted for publication, however we reserve the right to include,
edit or amend as we think appropriate. Mendlesham Newsletter is produced
in good faith but errors and omissions may occur during the process of
production. Please let us know if this is the case so that these errors may be
corrected in future editions.

How to access Mid Suffolk District Council services?

You will probably be aware Mid Suffolk District Council are changing
both where they are based and also how as members of the public you
will be able to contact them.

Whilst you are able to telephone them tel 0300 123 4000 and access
services through their web site http://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk we have
now been advised that their " Access Point" in Stowmarket is now
open for visits, no appointments required.

Mendlesham Walking Group

Saturday 9 December 2017
Meet at Community Centre Car Park 10.30am

Car-share travel to Eye, parking behind The Queen’s Head Pub

A circular walk to Braiseworth returning for a Christmas Lunch at The
Queen’s Head – non walkers welcome to join friends/partners

YOU WILL NEED TO BOOK YOUR LUNCH!
call

Judith on 07770 746619 or email mendleshamwalks@gmail.com
BEFORE 30 November

Dogs on leads welcome

Diary Dates for 2018 will be the 2nd Saturday of each calendar month
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MENDLESHAM XMAS
‘SAT-CAF’

Saturday, 2nd December 10.00 – 14.00
OLD SCHOOL ROOM, MENDLESHAM

Morning Coffee, Light Lunches and Afternoon Teas,
including delicious homemade Quiches, Soups, Cakes,

Desserts and Christmas Specials!
November Draw Winner (Italian Hamper donated by Kelly Spencer)

Alfie/Ridley

Pre-Ordering or Take-Away Orders, phone the Café
on 01449-767727 from 10 a.m.

MENDLESHAM ANNUAL PARISH PARTY

For the Over 66s and disabled residents and
their partners

You are warmly invited to the 64th Annual Parish Party
On Saturday 27th January 2018 at 4.45pm (for 5pm)

At the Community Centre, Mendlesham
A delightful three course meal followed by Coffee will be served

along with entertainment and time to chat with friends.
You may wish to bring a cushion as the chairs can feel a bit hard after

some time.
For safety reasons, you are asked to sit no more than 6 to a table.

There is no need to confirm your booking once names have been taken
but if an invitation was left through your door without you speaking to
a committee member, please could you confirm your attendance by

Monday 8th January 2018
If you are unable to attend the event before or on the actual day, please

contact Rachel on 07881816622, many thanks.
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SNIPPETS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Sharon Jones, Honeysuckle,Hockey Hill,
Wetheringsett,Suffolk IP14 5PL
Tel  01449 766139

Email: parishclerk@mendleshampc.org
Web site: www. mendlesham.onesuffolk.net to 31st October then
http://mendlesham.suffolk.cloud

Your Councillors are:
●  Andy Davey 07550011831
●  Mike Exley tel 766246 ( Chairperson) ( Emergency Planning Co ordinator for
Mendlesham)
●  Denise Foster tel 768978
●  Norman Foster tel 768978
●  David Nunn ( Emergency Planning Co ordinator for Mendlesham Green, Tan
Office and outlying properties) tel 767158
●  Helen Orton tel 767741
●  Liz Ward tel 766562
●  Madeline Watson 766910
●  Sabrina Webb

Meetings:
Wednesday 6th December 2017
7.30pm Old School Room Mendlesham, Ordinary Parish Council meeting.

Please note 2018 meetings are in the process of being finalised. Details will be
available on our new parish website http://mendlesham.suffolk.cloud and parish
noticeboards ( outside Old School Room, Mendlesham, Bus shelter Mendlesham
Green).

FIREWORK DISPLAY TO MUSIC

Thank you to everyone who supported the Community Council
Fireworks to Music on November 5th. It was so great to see so many
people attending and happy to pay to watch the event. It costs around
£2,000 for the Fireworks, Music, Insurance, Advertising and Food and
last year we lost money on this event. But this year we had perfect
weather and with 1,000 attending I am pleased to report the Community
Council made a profit of £1600.  A huge thank you must go to everyone
who helped setting up, cooking, selling tickets. Thank you to the
Footballers for letting us borrow their floodlights.  A magnificent amount
which will go to Council funds which can help village organisations
when they need it.
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New Year's Eve Party
At

Mendlesham Community Centre
31st December 2017

Disco, cash draw and licensed bar.

Adult tickets £8.00, children £3.00.

Tickets available from Angela Lockwood 01449 767763,
Madeleine Watson 01449 766910

and The Hair Studio 01449 766977.

Friends of Mendlesham Health Centre (incorporating Bacton Surgery)

Can you help out with a donation for any of the following
stalls for this year's Fayre at Mendlesham Health Centre?

  Tombola   Prize Draw   Books   Jigsaws   Preserves
Cakes   Crafts

Contributions to any of the above would be greatly
appreciated and may be left at either surgery, from

24th November (cakes on the day).
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Mendlesham Football Club
Club News & Update – December 2017

A challenging start to the season has been met by a new young
management team who are focused and enthusiastic and have the
will and desire to succeed. This season the squad has been depleted

with the loss of a few senior players who have either retired or are now playing
with the new Mendlesham vets (over 35's) team. New players have been recruited
and the teams are starting to gel and we look forward to success for the remainder
of the season.

Off the field we have also been busy. We are currently running our Grand Christmas
Draw which will be drawn in the Kings Head on Saturday 9�� December @ 6pm –
tickets are available from all players and committee plus the Kings Head and the
Post Office - for a £1.00 ticket (£5.00 a book) you have the opportunity to win a
£500 1�� prize, £200 2ⁿ� prize, £100 3�� prize and a Seasonal Local Food Hamper as
the 4�� prize.

In October in partnership with the Kings Head we held a raffle to win a Food
Hamper with all the proceeds donated to St. Elizabeths Hospice – we raised £
145.00. The draw held on Saturday 4�� November was won by Andrew Cullum.

We were delighted to again provide our battery powered portable lighting for use
at the Village Fireworks Night and to supply the sauces and ketchups for the BBQ.

Our Racenight with Chicken & Chip Supper will be held in 2018 – dates to be
advised.

We hope to be be playing soon on the new pitch and are in the process of moving
the dugouts – we are extremely grateful to Lovell Homes who have laid new
concrete bases and are to move and refurb. our current dugouts which are showing
their age – new similar dugouts cost £ 1,500 each so to have Lovell Homes do this
for us is fantastic.

Management Committee:
Tim Mack – Chair * George Yardley – Vice Chair * Pat Blanchard – General Secretary
*Angela Lockwood – Promotions Manager * Ashley Roshier – Treasurer *

Mendlesham Football Club is not VAT Registered
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COME AND JOIN IN
HAVE SOME FUN MAKING DELICIOUS FOOD TO TAKE HOME

DATE TIME/LOCATION AGE GROUP COST PER
SESSION

FOODS BEING
COOKED

SATURDAY
9TH DECEMBER

10-1.30PM
COMMUNITY

CENTRE SMALL
HALL

PLEASE NOTE
EXTENDED

FINISH TIME

4YRS -12YRS £6.00 CHRISTMAS
TREATS

PLEASE CONTACT SYLVIA LYONS ON
01449 768657 OR

SYLVIALYON@AOL.COM
OR

SANDRA EXLEY ON
01449 766246

APPLICATION/CONSENT FORMS AND COST OF EACH SESSION MUST BE COMPLETED AND PAID BEFORE THE CLASS
PLEASE BRING AN APRON TO WEAR AND A BOX/BAG TO TAKE THE COOKED FOOD HOME

ALL NET PROFIT WILL GO TO THE COMMUNITY CENTRE CHARITY
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HELP OUT ON ANY OF THE SESSIONS PLEASE LET SYLVIA KNOW.

MENDLESHAM 50/50 SHOP
(Open Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays 2pm – 4 pm)

We wish to advise customers that the shop
 will be closing for the Christmas period.

The last day of opening will be
Friday 15th December 2017

and it will reopen on
Thursday 4th January 2018

***
We now have a good range of Autumn and Winter clothes for all,

 Including school wear, party wear and shoes!
PLEASE COME ALONG AND SEE THE BARGAINS!

***
We do not have a great deal of space available now and will only
be able to accept small quantities of “next to new” items to sell
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PALMERS BAKERY
Est. c1752

Traditional Family
Bakers & Confectioners

“Two hundred years of Experience”
Baked Daily in Ancient Brick Ovens
by Craftsmen with local ingredients

HAUGHLEY
WOOLPIT

STOWMARKET
01449 673286

01359 242700 or 01449 613088
Largest Stockists of Tiptree

Jams & Marmalades in East Anglia
Suffolk Honeys & James White Juices

Butterworth’s Teas & Biscuits
Free Range Eggs & Local Produce

Freshly Made Sandwiches & Filled Rolls
“One of the Last Traditional Bakers in Suffolk”

www.palmersbakery.co.uk
ALSO AT

STANTON & MEREDITH ROAD - IPSWICH
BRETTS of NEEDHAM MARKET

FRESHFILLS of CLAYDON
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Tel : 01449 766294
Mobile : 07799 760561

Swimming Lessons
Private one-to-one swimming lessons nr Wetheringsett

30 min sessions on weekday evenings and weekends available
All ages (including babies from birth) and abilities

Experienced, STA Qualified, CRB checked and Insured
Call 07910 376 906 or Email theswimteacher@yahoo.com for details
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● General felling
and tree work
on large or small
garden trees

● Cutting up fallen
trees/branches

Large and Small Jobs Welcome
No VAT Charged - Fully Insured

Please contact ANDREW
01379 783335
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Blossoms
Garden Plants

Will be closed for winter break from 16 Dec-28
Feb. Open thurs, fri, sat 10-4pm from 1 March
2018. Now taking orders for bare root hedging
and trees

Based at The Stackyard, Old Station Road,
Mendlesham, IP14 5RS. Tel 07732 783572
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Blacksmith Cottage, Silver Street,
Old Newton, IP14 4HF

01449 616946 :  07867 560357

THE AREAS LARGEST STOCKIST OF
CARPET, VINYL AND BEDS

10% DISCOUNT
ON ALL CARPET, VINYL & BEDS
ON PRODUCTION OF THIS ADVERT

ADVERT MUST BE PRESENTED AT TIME OF ORDER TO RECEIVE DISCOUNT
(EXCLUDING REMNANTS & SPECIAL OFFERS)

ALL SEASONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENING

• Garden Landscaping • Turf Laying • Paths & Patio •
• Garden Maintenance • Hedge Cutting • Fencing •

• Specialise in low maintenance gardens •
Reliable family business  Fully Insured & Guaranteed

For FREE estimates and more information on our service call Simon on

07922 035204 email: suffolksi68@gmail.com
www.allseasonslandscapegardening.co.uk
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TOTE RESULTS
7th October 14th October

Drawn at 50/50 Shop Drawn at Galloways
Mr and Mrs Shave £20 Mr Shaun Paddy £20
Mrs Liz Palfrey £12 Mrs Jill Boon £12
Mrs Helen Orton £8 Mr Norman Foster £8
Mrs Doris Briggs £4 Mr Michael Flyn £4

21st October 28th October
Drawn at Mother & Toddlers Drawn at 50/50 Shop
Mr Barry Briggs £20 Mrs Brenda Salisbury £20
Mr Roger Burrows £12 Mrs Lois Cotton £12
Mr Jimmy Pipe £8 Mrs Sylvia Lummis £8
Mrs Alison Williams £4 Mr John Gilmour £4

MENDLESHAM
CAMERA CLUB

The Camera Club will meet again on
Tuesday, December 5th at 7.30pm in the Old

School Room.  Our photo challenge will be 'fireworks', which we will
view on the screen and discuss, followed by a cup of coffee and a chat
about something photography related. We are a small group of mixed
photography ability and new members are always welcome.  We pay
just £1.50 at each meeting.  Come and give us a look!  Check the club

out on the website: http://www.mendleshamcameraclub.co.uk.

Parish Council:
Website:
Have you had a look at our new
website
http://mendlesham.suffolk.cloud
Please note that you are also now
able to view  Community Centre
availability online. We hope that
you enjoy using the new site.

United Reformed Church

MURCies Coffee Bar
Friday - 8th December 2017

10am-12pm

Knit and Natter
Monday - 11th December 2017

2-4pm



MENDLESHAM OVER 60s – October 25th 2017

Tina Pipe welcomed 45 members to the meeting.  We had several apologies
from members and birthday greetings were given to 5 members with
November birthdays.  We now have full membership, with 5 on our waiting
list.  Jenny Mayes invited members to her open house on November 1st in aid
of First Responders and Suffolk Accident Rescue Services.  Marjorie
Rosseau told us that the Masaii Warriors were a great success and raised a
good amount for St. Mary’s.

Mrs Linda Sexton was our speaker and her subject was “The Baron, The
Policeman and The Major – an Ipswich riot”.  She has studied the history of
Ipswich and this was just one of her talks.  In 1862 the population of Ipswich
had risen from 11,000 to 18,000, with lots of young people moving to the
area.  At the time only business men were allowed to vote.  The Baron had
come to Ipswich to give a lecture but the Mayor banned it.  The population
had always been predominantly Catholic but with the reformation this was
no longer so.  There were now 5 different denominations in 23 places of
worship.  The community did not take kindly to this meeting being banned
so they rioted.  There was a police force of 20 men to control the 1,000 strong
crowd, so the Mayor swore in 200 specials.  They had no training but were
mostly ex-service men.  One policeman was stabbed and lots of windows
were broken.  Five magistrates and a jury of voters found the offenders not
guilty.  The Baron who was the cause of this riot was later found to be an
imposter who presumed the title and was a witness in a murder trial in 1854.

The competition was a glass ornament and the winners were as follows:
First:  Peggy Orwell   Second:  Ray Maye   Third:  George Taylor

Next Meeting:  December 13th – Mrs Margaret Knights
“Christmas Decorations”.

Competition:  A Christmas table arrangement.

Marcel brought the meeting to a close leading us in the National Anthem.
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Parish Council:
New Parish Councillor:
Mendlesham Parish Councillors were delighted to co opt Noel Fletcher as a
Parish Councillor at our November meeting.  Welcome Noel and thank you
for volunteering. This means we now have ten Parish Councillors with a
vacancy for another. If you are interested, please speak to any Parish
Councillor or the Parish Clerk.



October 2017
President Anita welcomed thirty-four members and two visitors to our meeting on
Tuesday 17th October.  Five birthday posies were given to members. A plant stall was
run by Linda Cole.

Details of various events were discussed.  Several members went to the Group Meeting
at Eye on the 28th September.  The speaker was excellent and we got first prize and a
shield for our ‘room in a shoe box’ entry for the competition!  Some members went
to the Museum of East Anglian Life on the 24th October to see ‘Fabric, Field and
French Knots’- celebrating East Anglia in stitch, featuring work by members of the
Local Embroiderers Guild in Suffolk and Essex.  The Christmas Workshop is on the
25th November in the Old School Room.  In the New Year the Birthday Evening Meal
is on Tuesday 16th January at Alder Carr Barn.  The Suffolk WI Annual Meeting is on
the 6th of March at Trinity Park Ipswich.  Four hundred and eighty-one pounds has
now been raised for the ‘Denman Appeal’ out of our five hundred pound target.
Congratulations to all our members for achieving this by individual and group efforts.

Our speaker for the evening Wendy Smith has been part of Wimbledon for 35 years
as a line judge and umpire. She has also umpired at the 2012 Olympics and Paralympics
as well as national and international tournaments. She told us lots of little known and
fascinating things about her experiences at Wimbledon and brought mementoes and
trophies to show us.  She said that you are constantly assessed and only the most
proficient people get to Wimbledon but younger people are being encouraged into
umpiring.  It is very intense on court and umpires do one hour on court then one hour
off.  Technology and constant scrutiny by the television makes umpiring more
challenging and mistakes need to be avoided as the press invariably make a big thing
of them.  Hawkeye has reduced outburst by players but gamesmanship like grunting
is still used.  Some players are better than others at making correct challenges - Andy
Murray is not as good as Roger Federer when it comes to line judgements. The uniform
is designed by Ralph Lauren and provided at a cost of £3,500 each.  Guidelines for
wearing the uniform are very strict and you have to follow a ‘style guide.’  Players are
tested for drugs at the end of each match but betting is becoming as problem in tennis.
Wimbledon is a VERY clean and tidy place with a big staff to keep it that way.  Despite
being routinely hit by tennis balls Wendy is planning to achieve 40 years at Wimbledon.

Ruth Orchard won the competition with her decorated tennis ball.

Our next meeting will be on 12th December in the small hall in the Community Centre.
Our speaker Robert Halliday will be telling us about ‘Suffolk Ghosts and Hauntings’
and the competition will be a ‘ghostly rhyme’!
16

MENDLESHAM WI



17

Mendlesham  Community Centre – Small Hall

Friday 8 December
7pm

Christmas Special
A variety of short, local films

Bring a cushion!  Coffee/Tea/Wine and Mince Pies
Raffle Prizes and a bit of fun!

FILM
NIGHT

Here is a list of Films we have enjoyed in 2017!     Tells us what you would like to
see in 2018!

Akenfield      Woman in Gold
Florence Foster-Jenkins   The Woman in Black
A Street Cat Named Bob   The Girl with the Dragon Tattoo
Imitation Game     Dad’s Army
Viceroy’s House     Mama Mia

Proceeds raised have gone to cover all our expenses including the purchasing of film
showing equipment that can be used by other organisations associated with Mendlesham
Community Council.   Anything ‘left over’ funds has contributed to other community
support activities.
Thank you to all our regulars!                                           We welcome any newcomers!

Contact Judith on 01449 766327 or Geoff and Meg on 01449 766447

Parish Council:
Future Growth of Mendlesham:
Thank you to all of those who attended our consultation events. Over both
events, 111 of you attended,  providing really valuable comments which
support our representations to MSDC regarding the Joint Local Plan
consultation and our forthcoming amendments to our Neighbourhood Plan.
We have also received 49 responses from you regarding your thoughts/
priorities regarding how to spend any developer community infrastructure
contribution. These are yet to be reviewed, but again will be extremely useful
and will help the Parish Council to make informed decisions.
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We buy & sell new and vintage
vinyl records.

Visit Suffolk’s leading
Independent Record Store &
Coffee Shop

Bringing Vinyl Back to People
Passionate about Music

56 St Johns Street, Bury St
Edmunds, Suffolk, IP33 1SN

Tel 01284 725410
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STONHAM THEATRE GUILD
Presents

By Susan Holder
By arrangement with Lazy Bee Scripts

Performances at Earl Stonham Village Hall
Friday 1st December at 7pm

Saturday 2nd December:
Matinee at 2pm

Evening at 6.30pm
Adult £5.00      Under 17s £3.00
Tickets available from John Jones - Tel: 01449 711448

Or from any STG Committee Member
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4 CLEANRIGHT
CARPET, RUG & UPHOLSTERY

CLEANING SPECIALISTS
FULLY INSURED - WE MOVE FURNITURE

NON-FRANCHISED. RELIABLE PROMPT SERVICE
CARPETS Lounge from £20. RUGS From £5

UPHOLSTERY From £25
DOMESTIC – END OF TENANCY - COMMERCIAL

PLEASE CALL US FOR A FREE QUOTE

TEL 01449 711687
Locally trading for over 12 years
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Tel: 01728 628687
Mobile: 07806 660399
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Specialise in Artificial Turf laying –fully trained and certificated
Visit Roots and Shoots Garden Centre Needham Market to see the full

range/ GRONO products that we supply.
Patio  - Sleepers – Garden Walls – Hard & Soft Landscaping .

PROPERTY RESTORATION & PRESERVATION
Limeplastering - Repointing - Brickwork - Flintwork - Rendering

Barn / Outbuilding repairs & Demolition
Licensed Waste Carrier.  Reclaimed materials bought and sold.

terrystopher@rocketmail.com
07711282639   01449 402776

www.whatchorespreservation.co.uk
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Parish Council:
Mendlesham Green Telephone Box.
Another reminder that we need your thoughts regarding the future use of the Red
Telephone Box at Mendlesham Green by 31st December 2017. Thank you to those of
you who have already responded but responses received are very few to date and
informed decisions do need to be made.
You may recall that the red box at Mendlesham Green was acquired from BT under
their
“ Adopt a Box scheme for £1. At the time we asked and received many ideas from
yourself regarding use of the box. As many of the ideas involved paper or items that
would be damaged as the box is not water tight, it was agreed that the first objective
would be for a group of volunteers to research and then commence a programme to
repair and repaint the box.
Thank you to all of those involved. The box has been cleaned and options investigated
regarding the best way to refurbish the box. The paint is lead based, the box has a slight
tilt and we believe is still connected to an electricity supply,  so this work is not as
simple as it may seem.
Indications are that even with volunteer support, if the existing paint is to be removed
by sandblasting, ( not safe because of the lead paint for this to be done in situ or by
volunteers), glass replaced and box tilt to be corrected, the cost of refurbishing the box
will come to approximately £2k.
Once this is completed, there is also a proposal for the box to be used to house a Parish
owned defibrillator. The acquisition costs of this are not known, but it is anticipated
either grants would be available or a defibrillator may be donated free. There would
be unknown ongoing maintenance costs, including the question of what happens if the
defibrillator is not returned after use. Our defibrillator at Mendlesham Community
Centre is owned and maintained by the NHS although we had to find the cost of the
box of some £500. The NHS are unable to provide a similar arrangement for
Mendlesham Green but have confirmed we have their permission to acquire one.  No
decisions have been made regarding use of the telephone box.

However, please can you let us know your thoughts, preferably by email to the Parish
Clerk or if not by post to Honeysuckle, Hockey Hill, Wetheringsett IP14 5PL.

1. Do you support or not refurbishment of the Mendlesham Green telephone
box, using Parish Funds at a cost of approximately £2,000

2. If the box was refurbished, would you support or not,  use to house a
defibrillator.

3. If the defibrillator and housing box were not free, would you support using
Parish Funds to acquire one ( est cost approximately £1000-£1500).

Please provide us with your thoughts, including your address by 31st December 2017.
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YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL PLUMBER

Mark Jardine
Anglian Water Approved Plumbing & Heating

•
•
•
•
•
•
•

All Household Plumbing, Large or Small
Full Bathroom Installation
Domestic Heating, Radiators, Pumps etc.
Water Softeners
All Work Anglian Water Certified
Free Estimates & Fully Insured
24 Hour Emergency Call Out

Email: mgjardine@btinternet.com
Tel: 01728 628291 Mob: 07854 924 801

Why not give us the inconvenience – it’s part of our service

WE COLLECT & DELIVER

Servicing
    General repairs - shocks, clutches, brakes etc

Air-conditioning recharged
MOTs arranged

Welding
All work guaranteed

                                                                           Established 1990

Contact: Shane on 01449 771102 or 07802 545737
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Free advice on all your double-glazing enquiries including:

● ‘A’ energy-rated UPVC windows
● Doors
● Conservatories
● Rain water goods i.e. fascias, soffits,

guttering and downpipes

Removal and full replacement of the above.
All repair work undertaken e.g. sealed units,

window/door handles, adjustments to windows/doors
Replace your old polycarbonate conservatory roofs

with ‘A’ rated self-cleaning glass

Enquiries to
Michael Brame

(Bacton)01449 781533
or mob.07931 784470
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Jackie Stevens
Bookkeeping and

Accounting Services

Bookkeeping   Payroll
Accounts preparation

Management accounts
Self-assessment VAT PAYE

Sage QuickBooks
Ideal business start up

Please call Jackie on
01449 781823 or

07988612032
email:

jackiekstevens@live.co.uk
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INTER COMMUNITY COUNCIL QUIZ
For over 20 years a quiz has taken place between the Community Councils of
Mendlesham, Needham Market, Barking and Battisford. Each council takes turns
hosting the quiz and on November 10th it was Mendlesham's turn to hold the quiz in
the United Reformed Church hall.  Each council sent a team of 4.  Ken Abbott was
quiz master helped by Shirley and Liz.  The teams arrived to drinks and snacks and
had more refreshments at the interval. It was a very close run battle with each team
inching in front to be overtaken in the next round of questions. But at the end the
winning team to win the shield was Mendlesham!  Congratulations to our team and
thank you to all who made it a successful evening out.  Next year it will be Barking's
turn to have the quiz.

Coffee Morning
In aid of Mendlesham Annual Parish Party

Saturday 13th January 2018
10am – 12noon

at United Reformed Chapel
Refreshments, Raffle, Tombola and Cake Stall

NEW CANCER SUPPORT GROUP - EYE
Starting 1st December 2017
10:30am to 12:30pm
Hartismere Place Day Centre
Everyone Welcome - Please come along
Big Christmas Raffle
Tea and Cakes
Contact Nikki Boughen at Eye Health Centre for more details
Tel: 01379 870689
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Halls for Hire
Mendlesham Community

Centre
Small and Large Halls

available
Weekends, evenings and

school holidays
Kitchen, bar facilities, Wi Fi

Ample Free Parking

Contact: Sharon Jones email
communitycentre@mendleshampc.org

Tel 01449 766139
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CLAIRE BISSET ACCOUNTANCY AND BOOKKEEPING

A friendly and affordable serv ice offer ing help with:
· Year end accounts
· Regular bookkeeping
· Tax returns
· VAT ret urns
· Management accounts and budgeting
· And more….

Call Claire on
01449 781185
07710 514925

contact @clairebisset.com

www.clairebisset.com
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Mendlesham Fish ‘N’ Chip Shop
Telephone: 01449 766987

Opening Times    Lunch     Supper
Sunday/Monday    Closed     Closed
Tuesday     11:30am - 1:30pm  4:30pm - 7:00pm
Wednesday     Closed    4:30pm - 7:00pm
Thursday    11:30am - 1:30pm  4:30pm - 7:00pm
Friday     11:30am - 1:30pm  4:30pm - 7:45pm
Saturday     12:00noon - 1:00pm   4:30pm - 7:45pm

TELEPHONE ORDERS WELCOME
PARTIES AND FUNCTIONS CAN BE CATERED FOR
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mowing, trimming, hedging, landscaping,
fencing, digging…

We are a local, reliable, family run grass cutting and garden maintenance
company.  We will provide you with an honest and reliable service and a
perfectly cut lawn to enjoy all year round. Ask us for quotes on fencing and
other groundwork too!

Visit our website to meet the mymow team and call us today for a free
consultation.

rob@mymow.co.uk
www.mymow.co.uk
07747037503

My name is Ali MacDonald and I have a passion for Genealogy.

I have a diploma in Genealogy and many years experience in research.

My prices are very competitive and I live in STOWMARKET.

Thanks for reading this and I hope to hear from you!

Please visit my website for more details:



41

Parish Council:
Housing Needs Survey:
Apologies for repeating this from last month's newsletter and it is a little way
away, but it is important we are all ready, very early in the New Year to make
this a successful survey which will provide valuable up to date evidence for the
Parish Council to represent you and your housing needs. This is not just about
affordable houses for those wanting their first home, it will include questions
about all types of housing needs, different types of size and design, including
perhaps bungalows for those retiring, needing to downsize, smaller units for one
person occupiers, larger properties to rent etc.
It is essential that whatever your individual circumstances, you or someone helps
you complete the questionnaire you will receive during the second week of
January 2018. We will need volunteers to distribute the questionnaires on a
similar basis as the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaires a few years ago. So can
help please can you let the Parish Clerk know.

Thank you to everyone who came and supported my Macmillan
Cancer Support Tea & Cake afternoon on Friday 29th September.
Once again a great support from the village and also surrounding
villages. A big thank you to all my helpers, donations of cakes and

draw prizes, very much appreciated. I was also very lucky to receive a generous
donation from DHL of Stanton. I’m always overwhelmed by the support given by
you all. The amount raised this year was £940!!!! This will go to the Macmillan
Unit at Ipswich Hospital. £940 will help cover a support worker for a family who
are experiencing the illness for a year!!
Once again
THANK YOU!!!!!!
Look forward to seeing you all next year.

Angela Lockwood



..
WE ARE BOTH FULLY QUALIFIED WITH OVER 40 YEARS

OFEXPERIENCE BETWEEN US

PROFESSIONAL ADVICE AND PERSONAL
ATTENTION IN

ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING

PERMS: COLOURS: HI-LITES: CASUAL PUT-UPS
WEDDING HAIR: RESTYLES Etc

FOR ALL THE FAMILY AT UNBEATABLE PRICES
SENIOR CITIZEN RATES TUESDAY ONLY

EAR PIERCING AVAILABLE

EASY OFF ROAD PARKING
LOYALTY CARD, STAMP EVERY SERVICE

ALL DEBIT/CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED
GIFT VOUCHERS AVAILABLE

FOR ALL ADVICE AND APPOINTMENTS
CALL US ON 01449 766977

OR VISIT US AT
Ropers Farm, Church Road, Mendlesham, Suffolk

IP14 5SF
www.hairstudioatmendlesham.co.uk

BEV & KIRSTY
FORMERLEY CURL UP & DYE
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A/C FENCING AND GARDENING
REPAIRS

Repairs & Servicing to all Lawn Mowers,
Strimmers & Hedgecutters etc.

Call Andy on 01449 403050 or 07748 785197 for a free quote.
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Computer Club/Saturday Café (Sat-Caf) Report

Following the closure of  the children’s Internet Café back in July 2016, the
committee would like to update the village on the progress of the adult Computer
Club and the Saturday Café, both held regularly in the Old School Room.

The membership of the Computer Club continues to grow, and the monthly
Saturday Café is as popular as ever. Due to the continuing success of both clubs,
the committee is now able to donate annually to other village organisations.
Some who have benefitted this year are:

1. Mendlesham Primary School – see photo below £1000
(towards new computers for the school)

2. Mendlesham Parish Party £500
3. Mendlesham Educational Foundation £500
4. Mendlesham Children’s Cooking Club £60

Total £2060

We would like to thank all of those who contribute either by volunteering or
donating food to either of these village activities, without whose help our
donations to other village organisations would not be possible.

Computer Club is open to all and meets every Thursday in the Old School Room,
10.00-12.00 at a cost of £5 per session. The Sat-Caf is held on the first Saturday
every month except January, serving delicious homemade hot & cold food. The
first Sat-Caf in 2018 will  be held on Saturday 3rd February. For further
information on both activities, contact John Player on 01449-768101.
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Fundraising Evening
at Mason Court

In aid of Mendlesham Annual Parish Party

Monday 4th December 2017
from 6.30pm

Everyone is invited to join us for a fun
evening of Entertainment, Refreshments,

Raffle and Tombola

Mendlesham Chapel
Calling all Mums

Drop in for coffee & a chat
on 2nd &  4th Mondays
from 9am -11.00am

Young Children Welcome

No charge

Kathleen Hallaways is again
making Christmas cakes to

order – any size and
decoration as requested,

with all profits for St Mary’s
Church Funds.

See notice on church door
for all details, including
contact phone number.



MENDLESHAM CHAPEL

 Minister:  The Rev’d Chris Wood  Tel No:  01449 678173

SERVICES FOR DECEMBER
As shown below

3rd 4.00pm Mr William Glasse
6th 2.30pm Afternoon Fellowship Carol Service – Steve Fenning
10th 10.45am Mr Clive Herrod
17th 6.30pm Carols by Candlelight – Rev'd Chris Wood
24th No Service

MURCies Coffee Bar - 2nd Friday 10.00 - 12.00 (8th December)

Mums Coffee Morning -  2nd & 4th Mondays 9.00 - 11am  (11th Dec, not 25th)

Knit & Natter - 2nd & 4th Mondays from 2.00 - 4.00pm (11th Dec, not 25th)

In Your Way and in Your Time
There are many popular hymns sung in our churches by Graham Kendrick, a
contemporary singer-songwriter, such as ‘Beauty for Brokenness’; ‘From Heaven
You Came’; ‘Jesus put this song into our hearts’ and ‘Shine Jesus Shine’. Indeed,
there are 30 worship songs written by him in Hymns Old & New! Yet one of my
favourites sadly doesn’t often get a mention. It’s entitled ‘In Your Way’ and the lyrics
include the lines ‘In Your way and in Your time, that’s how it’s going to be in my life’
- then goes on to make the bold statement ‘and though some prayers I’ve prayed
may seem unanswered yet, You never come too quickly or too late …..’ How true
these sentiments are to anyone who is constant in their prayer-life – and equally to
those who turn to prayer only when the need arises.

I know of its truth, but, if you’re anything like me, you can’t wait for the Lord’s time,
as I have a tendency to prefer an answer as of yesterday and in a way that I can
cope. Even when we get an answer to prayer, have you ever responded by saying
‘surely not that way’ or ‘you got to be kidding’ or something to that effect? It’s only
in hindsight that we realise that God knows best – as the Prophet Isaiah was to
discover: ‘The Word of the Lord came to me: “My thoughts are not your thoughts,
nor are your ways My ways. Just as the heavens are high above the earth, so are
My ways high above your ways and My thoughts above your thoughts”. (Isaiah 55:
8 – 9)

This is certainly born out in the period between Isaiah announcing that ‘A young
woman is with child, and she will give birth to a son and call him Emmanuel’ (Isaiah
7: 14) and the eventual realisation that God had finally appeared in the world in a
tiny place called Bethlehem. Every year since the announcement, God’s people
would have been praying earnestly for this promised child to appear among them,
but had to accept in the end, that ‘it would be in God’s way and time’ – however hard
they found this truth.

46



47

To add to the difficulty, when God finally did appear, it wasn’t necessarily in a way
that His people had expected – although there are hints in the scriptures to the
reality of ‘Emmanuel – God with us’.

Advent and Christmas is an opportunity to remind us of what happened when God
made an appearance in the world: coming with the help of an unmarried mother;
born in a borrowed barn because there was nowhere else available; adored by
shepherds and foreigners but rejected by the authorities; and becoming a political
refugee – and all this at the beginning of His life!

I have to smile at the knowledge that Mary would have offered a prayer that the
Messiah (God’s appointed One) should come to rescue His people – but wouldn’t
have expected for a minute that she was to be requested to be the mother of God’s
child, and bear both the joy as well as the pain; the fulfilment as well as shame. It
all reinforces this belief that we should be careful what we pray as God may
surprise us by His response ‘as God’s ways are not our ways …….’

As I was composing this Pastoral Letter I was fascinated by a new record that
came on the radio by an artist called Sam Smith entitled ‘PRAY’ with the following
lyrics: ‘You won't find me in church (no!) reading the bible (no!) - I am still here
and I'm still Your disciple. I'm down on my knees, I'm begging You please. I'm
broken, alone, and afraid. I'm not a saint, I'm more of a sinner ……. That's why I
am stood here today and I'm gonna pray, pray …. for a glimmer of hope ….. ‘

He then pleads for a ‘one-to-one’ with God, so they might have a conversation
about freedom, knowing that ‘everyone prays in the end’. I find the words quite
incredible in an age which is often seen as disbelieving and secular, but one in
which God seems to be inspiring an international star to promote the power and
promise of prayer and the hope it contains for his life. I sincerely hope that he finds
what he’s looking for, but want him to heed the warning that, by seeking God in
prayer, he has to be open to the possibility that God may respond in ways and at
a time when he least expects – for that’s at the heart of the Christmas message.

God Bless

(Rev’d Chris Wood – minister of Stowmarket, villages and Debenham URC’s)

We are pleased to announce £1,345.45 was the amount the Maasai Warriors
benefitted from at the Concert in St Mary's Church on 20 October 2017.  We
understand this was the highest return they have ever received from one Concert in
the 16 years they have been touring the UK.  The Mendlesham Educational Trust
paid their fee of £200 (for which we thank them) to enable the children in our School
to enjoy their visit.
Well done Mendlesham!
The Friends of St Mary's income on the evening was £974.12 after all expenses paid.
We would like to thank all who supported this truly unique evening.
 Friends of St Mary's Church
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New USAAF 34th
Bomb Group

Memorial
Mendlesham Flower

Rota

Pat Lockwood
December
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www.stmarysmendlesham.org.uk

SUNDAYS:
9.30 a.m. Parish Mass & Address
3rd December: JAM (Jesus & Me) for
children in the Old School – then
into church at 10.00 for 2nd part of
Mass
SATURDAYS - First Mass of Sunday:
5.00 pm except 9th Dec : no Mass

Daily Mass: see calendar on back
page, & check porch notice & bulletin.

Daily Morning & Evening Prayer: see
porch notice.

Baptism (Christening), Marriage,
Anointing of the Sick & Holy
Communion from the Reserved
Sacrament: contact Fr Philip

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Saturdays at 4.00 pm except 9th Dec.
Before Christmass: 18th Dec 2.30 pm; 19th

Dec 3.00 pm; 21st Dec 3.00 pm; 22nd Dec
4.00 pm or contact Fr Philip

You are welcome to worship at any
of our services.

Vicar:
Fr Philip T Gray, B.A. S.S.C.
Mendlesham Vicarage
01449 766359

Ordinand: Jeremy Lind

Churchwardens:

Hazel Spalding 01449 768616

Andrew Fleming 01449 711065



What’s on This Month - All are welcome at events listed below
1st Dec 10.00 – 3.00 pm final day of Exhibition ‘The Grieving Mother’

2.30 pm: Mass in Mason Court with Advent hymns. All welcome
3rd Dec ADVENT SUNDAY: 9.30: Parish Mass & blessing of Advent Wreath
4th Dec 9.00: Requiem Mass – December anniversaries
7th Dec EVE OF IMMACULAE CONCEPTION OF OUR LADY: 3.00 pm Mass (said)
9th Dec NO 1st Mass of Sunday today
10th Dec ADVENT II

9.30: Parish Mass followed by Friends of St Mary’s Grand Draw
11th Dec 2.00 pm: Silent Prayer before the Blessed Sacrament

2.30 pm: Monthly Healing Service: Mass, laying-on of hands &
anointing. All welcome

15th Dec 2.30 pm: Mass in Mason Court.
6.45 pm: Carol Singing in Mendlesham. Meet at Church to sing in
Front St, Old Orchard, Mill Rd, Old Market St, Braybrooke Close.
Collecting for Crisis & Shelter for the homeless. All welcome.

18th Dec 9.30: Mendlesham School Carol Service in St Mary’s.
6.45 pm: Carol Singing in Mendlesham Green. Meet at Mill Terrace.
Collecting for Crisis & Shelter for the homeless. All welcome.

22nd Dec 2.30 pm: Mass & Carols at Mason Court. All welcome
23rd Dec 5.00 pm: first Mass of Sunday

24th Dec

The season of Advent is the shortest it can be, as Sunday
begins as Advent IV and concludes as Christmass Eve.
9.30: Parish Mass of Advent IV
5.45 pm: First Mass of Christmass
7.00 pm: Candlelit Carol Service. Collection for Save the
Children during the service. The Crib Appeal for Christian Aid
begins at the end of the service.

25th Dec CHRISTMASS DAY
9.30: Parish Mass

26th Dec St Stephen 11.30: Mass

27th Dec St John, Apostle & Evangelist – 11.30: Mass

28th Dec Holy Innocents – 11.30: Mass

29th Dec St Thomas Becket – 11.30: Mass

30th Dec 5.00 pm: First Mass of Sunday

31st Dec HOLY FAMILY
9.30: Parish Mass & blessing of children’s Christmass presents
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I have recently read about a priest who
was so concerned about the homeless
that he decided to try to experience

living that way. One day he put on some shabby clothing and a rucksack
around his shoulders. After some days he had a stubble of a beard and
nobody recognized him any more. In telling his story he said he felt hardly
able to reach and get help from those who were better off. Their homes
were unapproachable and he was chased away from their streets by
dogs. He even went to the rectory of one of his friends and was neither
recognized nor helped. The only people who helped were those who were
not too well off themselves.

This was the experience of Mary
and Joseph when they looked for
a place to allow Mary to give birth
to Jesus. The person who
provided the manger and the
shepherds were the only people
who respected the dignity of the
Holy Family. The shepherds’ faith
in the message given by the angel
was confirmed by the sight of the
young girl and her husband and
the new-born child in the manger. That sense of poverty and oppression
was familiar to them in their everyday lives, so what astonished them was
not the poverty but the realisation that God is present in the midst of
poverty.
We tend to romanticise the birth of Jesus and make everything ‘nice’ about
the stable. The shepherds are clean and nicely dressed, the manger
pleasant, of polished wood and filled with fresh hay. The Gospel encourages
us to a view different picture: Mary is poor, the stable was probably filthy and

the shepherds were definitely
outcasts. Without doubt it teaches
us that God’s love reaches us in
all circumstances – however
lowly.

The child we see is God made
man. We trip that off our tongue so
easily, but let us stop and think
about the enormity of it for a
moment. He is light and love for all
who believe, but leaves the

Fr Philip Writes…
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response to us. Our faith will be shown by the way we live. We all need to be
like the shepherds, to allow the love of God into our hearts to make time and
room for him so he will live in us. We also need to ask ourselves: “What can
I do to make the light of Christ burn more brightly in today’s darkness?”
St Theresa of Calcutta writes:

“Welcome Jesus at Christmasstide, not in the cold manger of a
selfish heart but a heart warm with love for one another.”

Collections at Christmass

For many years we have collected for four different charities, associating the
poverty into which Jesus was born with that of the most deprived people in
our country and the wider world. Please continue to give generously:

· Carol Singing: all donations are divided between ‘Shelter’ & ‘Crisis’
helping the homeless.

· The Carol Service is the only service where we take a collection at St
Mary’s. After deducting expenses of the service (heating, candles)
all money is donated to ‘Save the Children’.

· The Crib Appeal for ‘Christian Aid’ begins at the end of the Carol
Service and concludes on 8th January - the end of Chrismasstide.

52



PA
R

IS
H

C
H

U
R

C
H

 O
F

ST
M

A
RY

'S
M

E
N

D
LE

S
H

A
M

-C
H

U
R

C
H

C
AL

EN
D

A
R

FO
R

D
EC

M
EB

E
R

20
17

D
at

e
C

hu
rc

h
Fe

st
iv

al
M

as
s

In
te

nt
io

n
(w

e 
pr

ay
 e

sp
ec

ia
lly

fo
r…

.)
Pa

ris
h

In
te

nt
io

n
1

2.
30

pm
M

C
ou

rp
re

pa
ra

tio
n

fo
rA

dv
en

t
Fr

on
t S

tre
et

 a
nd

O
ld

O
rc

ha
rd

2
5.

00
pm

St
Jo

se
ph

's
 C

en
tre

:it
s

fu
tu

re
O

ld
 M

ar
ke

tS
t /

Br
ay

br
oo

ke
Cl

os
e

3
A

DV
EN

T
I

9.
30

Pa
ris

h
an

d
C

on
gr

eg
at

io
n

M
ill

R
oa

d
4

9.
00

th
e 

de
pa

rte
d:

D
ec

em
be

ra
nn

ive
rs

ar
ie

s
H

ob
bi

es
 L

an
e

5
9.

30
al

ls
ea

rc
hi

ng
 fo

rf
ai

th
C

ha
pe

lR
oa

d
6

S
tN

ic
ho

la
s

8.
00

am
al

lc
hi

ld
re

n
C

hu
rc

h 
R

oa
d

/ S
tM

ar
y'

s
G

ar
de

ns
7

E
V

E
 O

F
IM

M
A

C
U

LA
TE

C
O

N
C

E
P

T
IO

N
B

V
M

9.
30

Th
e 

So
ci

et
y

of
M

ar
y

Br
oc

kf
or

d 
Ro

ad
8

IM
M

AC
U

LA
TE

CO
N

CE
PT

IO
N

BV
M

3.
00

pm
al

lC
om

m
un

ic
an

ts
G

le
be

W
ay

9
/

Fr
ee

la
nd

s
10

A
DV

EN
T

II
9.

30
Pa

ris
h

an
d

C
on

gr
eg

at
io

n
D

uc
ks

en
R

oa
d

11
2.

30
pm

M
in

ist
ry

of
H

ea
lin

g
H

or
se

fa
ir

Cl
os

e
12

9.
30

re
co

nc
ilia

tio
n

an
d

fo
rg

iv
en

es
s

M
as

on
 C

ou
rt

13
S

tL
uc

y
9.

30
al

li
n

pr
is

on
M

ay
fie

ld
W

ay
14

S
tJ

oh
n

of
th

e
C

ro
ss

9.
30

Ad
di

tio
na

lC
ur

at
es

So
ci

et
y

M
ea

d
W

ay
15

2.
30

 p
m

M
C

ca
ro

ls
in

gi
ng

ar
ou

nd
 th

e
pa

ris
h

O
ld

 S
ta

tio
n

R
oa

d
/C

ut
tin

gs
 C

lo
se

/S
ch

oo
ls

C
l

16
5.

00
pm

'C
ris

is'
an

d
'S

he
lte

r'
W

as
h

La
ne

/ O
ak

Fa
rm

La
ne

17
A

DV
EN

T
III

9.
30

Pa
ris

h
an

d
C

on
gr

eg
at

io
n

N
or

w
ic

h
R

oa
d 

/B
lu

eh
ou

se
La

ne
18

11
.0

0
al

l w
ho

ar
e

ho
m

el
es

s
M

en
dl

es
ha

m
G

re
en

19
9.

30
ex

pe
ct

an
tp

ar
en

ts
Ta

n
O

ffi
ce

20
9.

30
W

al
si

ng
ha

m
O

ut
lyi

ng
ho

us
es

21
9.

30
di

vi
de

d
&

un
ha

pp
y

fa
m

ilie
s

Fa
rm

s
in

M
en

dl
es

ha
m

22
2.

30
 p

m
M

C
ou

rC
rib

Ap
pe

al
 fo

r'
Ch

ris
tia

n
Ai

d'
Lo

ca
lin

du
st

rie
s

23
5.

00
pm

ou
ro

bs
er

va
nc

e 
of

C
hr

is
tm

as
s

Pu
b,

 C
om

m
un

ity
 C

en
tre

&
pl

ac
es

of
re

cr
ea

tio
n

24
A

DV
EN

T
IV

C
H

R
IS

TM
AS

S
E

VE
9.

30
5.

45
pm

Pa
ris

h
an

d
C

on
gr

eg
at

io
n

ho
m

e 
&

fa
m

ily
lif

e
M

en
dl

es
ha

m
S

ch
oo

l a
nd

P
re

-S
ch

oo
l

25
C

H
R

IS
TM

AS
S

D
AY

9.
30

Pa
ris

h
an

d
C

on
gr

eg
at

io
n

SM
F:

 P
at

ro
ns

of
M

en
dl

es
ha

m
26

S
T

ST
E

PH
EN

11
.3

0
pe

rs
ec

ut
ed

C
hr

ist
ia

ns
Vi

lla
ge

O
rg

an
isa

tio
ns

27
S

T
JO

H
N

11
.3

0
al

lt
he

ol
og

ia
ns

Fr
P

hi
lip

28
H

O
LY

IN
N

O
C

EN
TS

11
.3

0
'S

av
e

th
e

C
hi

ld
re

n'
O

th
er

 p
la

ce
s

of
W

or
sh

ip
29

S
T

TH
O

M
A

S
BE

C
KE

T
11

.3
0

Ar
ch

bi
sh

op
of

C
an

te
rb

ur
y

PC
C

,P
ar

is
h

an
d 

C
om

m
un

ity
C

ou
nc

ils
30

IN
 O

C
TA

VE
O

F
C

H
R

IS
TM

A
SS

5.
00

pm
al

lf
am

ilie
s

Lo
ca

l D
oc

to
rs

 a
nd

N
ur

se
s

31
H

O
LY

FA
M

IL
Y

9.
30

Pa
ris

h
an

d
C

on
gr

eg
at

io
n

Ad
jo

in
in

g
pa

ris
he

s
M

C
=

M
A

SO
N

CO
U

R
T

S
B 

= 
S

EE
B

U
LL

ET
IN




